MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE

SABINE RIVER AUTHORITY 

STATE OF LOUISIANA 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

PENDLETON BRIDGE OFFICE
15091 TEXAS HIGHWAY 
MANY, LA 71449
1:00PM THURSDAY, MARCH 25TH 2018
MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Mr. Byron Gibbs, Chairman





Mrs. Estella Scott, Secretary





Mr. Norman Arbuckle





Mr. Valmore Byles





Mr. Daniel Cupit





Mr. Jeremy Evans





Mr. Jimmy Foret





Mr. Ned Goodeaux




Mr. Therman Nash





Mr. Mike McCormic

 


Mrs. Dayna Yeldell
MEMBERS ABSENT:
Mr. Stanley Vidrine
OTHERS PRESENT:
Warren Founds, III, Executive Dir-SRA, Many, LA

Becky Anderson, Adm Asst 5-SRA, Many, LA





Mike Carr, Fac Maint Mgr 3-SRA, Many, LA





Kellie Ferguson, Adm Prog Dir 3-SRA, Many, LA





Gene Guidry, Eng 6-SRA, Many, LA




There were (17) visitors.


Mr. Gibbs called the meeting to order.   Mr. Nash offered the Prayer and Mr. Gibbs led the Pledge. Mr. Gibbs stated that we have a new Board Member from DeSoto Parish Mr. Jeremy Evans from Logansport. The roll was called and it was noted that Mr. Vidrine was absent; however, a quorum was established.         

 Mr. Gibbs that he would like a motion to amend the agenda by moving Item #H-Jaydn Durr, special guest speaker to under Item #F.  Mr. Goodeaux moved, seconded by Mr. Foret to amend the agenda.  Motion carried unanimously.  Mr. Goodeaux moved, seconded by Mr. Arbuckle to adopt the amended agenda.  Motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Gibbs stated that the minutes of the January 25th 2018 meeting were in the packet and asked if there were any corrections; hearing none, Mr. Gibbs asked for motion to approve the minutes.  Mrs. Scott moved, seconded by Mrs. Yeldell to approve the minutes of the Board meeting of January 25th 2018 meeting as circulated.  Motion carried unanimously.  


SPECIAL REPORTS:   Mr. Gibbs introduced Miss Durr from Natchitoches Central High School FFA.  Miss Durr was the winner of a $1,000.00 scholarship that is sponsored by SRA.  Her speech concerned restoring our Gulf Coast.  Mr. Gibbs congratulated Miss Durr on her accomplishment.


STAFF REPORTS:  
Item#1-TBPJO- Power House Operations:  Mr. Guidry stated that   Reservoir Levels/Status: He stated that the reservoir level on December 1st was 167.38’msl and on January 22nd the level was 167.92’msl.  Spillway Repairs: He stated that NERC/SERC:  Certrec Corporation continues to provide support to SRA-TX and SRA-LA for NERC/SERC/ FERC compliance issues.    
Item #2-Shoreline: Timber Sale-Ebarb Tract: Mr. Guidry stated that generation for the month of February both Units produced 13,714MWH and through March 14th generated 10,920MWH.  He stated that the lake level beginning February1st was 167.92’msl; however on February 21st heavy rainfall in the upper basin began which prompted the need to initiate the Emergency Action Plan on February 25th with opening eleven gates at one foot each.  He continued that as of March 14th,  the lake level is 172.23’msl with both generators running 24/7 and five gates opened at one foot.  He stated that the Spillway Repair project is being done by Freese and Nichols who continues to work on the design packages which will be done in three stages.  He stated that the entire project could possibly run into the third quarter of 2019.  He stated that Certrec Corporation continues to provide support with the NERC/SERC.  He stated that the Relief Well #17 had gone out-of-service on January 21st which an electrician tested and determined that a short was occurring down hole.  He stated that the repair order for $21,900 to put the well back in service is currently pending approval. Shoreline: Mr. Guidry stated that the 2-yr existing encroachment Report had been submitted to FERC in February with 46 properties listed that require resolution.  He stated that the timber sale at the Ebarb tract is completed.  Permitting:  He stated that in January 2018 1 new structure permitted; February 2018  permits were 6 new structures, 2 transfer structures, 1 new water withdrawal and 1 transfer water withdrawal; and through March13th permitted were 10 new structures, 1 transfer structure and 3 new water withdrawal permits. 
Item #3-Operational: Toledo Bend Division: Mr. Carr stated that the maintenance crew along with the inmate crew is working Bass Tournaments almost every week or weekend.  He stated that the entrance to San Miguel has been installed.  He continued that the rehabilitation of the levees at Oak Ridge Park had  been started , but have been delayed due to the wet conditions.  He stated that a local business owner had shared with him that the Bass Nation tournament was their best ever in terms of sales for the week surrounding and during the weekend of the tournament.  He stated that grounds keeping and maintenance of Cabins and RV Sites is very demanding at this time of the year on both the SRA Crew and the Inmate Crew. Sabine Diversion Canal:  He stated that stated that the reports from the staff were included in the Board packet and he had nothing to add to the written reports..  
Item #4-Financial Report:   Mrs. Ferguson stated that revenue for Toledo Bend for January was $346,832.18; expenses were $657,912.57 showing a deficit of $311,080.39.   She stated that the revenue for the month of February was $290,480.34; expenses were $535,548.12 showing a deficit of $245,067.78.   Mr. Goodeaux asked if there was an error in the revenue reported for the month of February? When reviewing, Mrs. Ferguson stated yes and that she would correct it on the report for next month’s Board meeting.  She stated that revenue for the Diversion Canal Division for the month of January was $449,086.66; expenses were $274,343.00 showing a profit of $81,072.59.  She continued that the revenue for the month of February was $373,765.23; expenses were $274,343.00 showing a profit of $99,422.23. She stated that the “Friends of Hodges” which had volunteered many hours and raised funds for Hodges Gardens, had requested to donate approximately 180 rosebushes to SRA which were accepted and have been moved to the “Flag Plaza” and a plaque would be installed naming the garden the A.J Hodges and Nona Triggs Garden.  She continued that SRA also received a pressure washer and concrete cleaner, mulch, herbicides and pesticide for the gardens as well as trellis for the running roses.  She stated that SRA is grateful for the addition which enhanced the Flag Plaza at Cypress Bend Park.  Mr. Arbuckle moved, seconded by Mrs. Scott to approve the Staff Reports as circulated and presented with the exception of the Financial Report.  Motion carried unanimously.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:   None.
OLD BUSINESS: None.

NEW BUSINESS:  Item #1-Election of Vice-Chairman:  Mr. Gibbs opened the floor for nominations for Vice-Chairman due to the resignation of C. A. Burgess.  Mr. Goodeaux moved, seconded by Mr. Foret to nominate Mr. Stanley Vidrine and that nominations cease.  Hearing no objections, motion carried unanimously.  
Item #2- Deputy Director Position:  Mr. Founds stated that the position of “confidential assistant” or deputy director which is one in the same as defined in the SRA By-laws was vacated when he was named the Executive Director.  He stated that he is recommending that Mr. Barton Rumsey be placed in this position due to the “temporary position” that Mr. Rumsey had been placed in to allow his hire as the Deputy Director would end on March 31st.  He stated that Mr. Rumsey continues to be a valuable support resource to SRA and he would like him to continue to work at SRA.  Mr. Cupit moved, seconded by Mr. Arbuckle to approve the hire of Mr. Rumsey as the Confidential Assistant/Deputy Director for the agency.  Motion carried unanimously. 
Item #3-Approve Taylor, Porter, Brooks and Phillips Contract for FY’19:  Mrs. Ferguson stated that Taylor, Porter, Brooks, and Phillips handle general legal services for the agency.  She stated that due to the long process to get a contract approved, staff is making this request in advance of the passage of the Budget for FY’20 allowing staff to submit the renewal contract early to DOA with anticipation of approval of the Budget.  She stated that this contract would be for $75,000.00.  Mr. Goodeaux moved, seconded by Mr. Holmes to approve the Taylor, Porter, Brooks and Phillips contract for legal services in the amount of $75,000.00.  Motion carried unanimously.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  

1)  Diversion Canal:  No meeting.
2) Parks: No meeting. 
3) Leaseback:  No meeting.
4) Finance:   No meeting.  
5)  Water Sales:  No meeting.
6) Fishery & Lake Management:  No meeting.
7) TBPJO:  No meeting.
LEGAL REPORT:  Mr. Cupit moved, seconded by Mr. Mike McCormic to convene into Executive Session.  Mr. Vidrine moved, seconded by Mr. Cupit to reconvene from Executive Session.  No necessary action to be taken.   
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:    Mr. Founds stated that the Pendleton Office would be closed for the Easter holiday March 29th & 30th, and that was all he had to report.  Mr. Goodeaux moved, seconded by Mrs. Scott to approve the Executive Director’s report as presented. Motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Gibbs stated that the next meeting would be April 25th, 2018 at 1:00pm at the Pendleton Bridge Office 15091 Texas Highway Many, Louisiana.
With no further business to discuss, Mr. Gibbs asked for a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Cupit moved, seconded by Mrs. Yeldell to adjourn.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 2:28p.m.
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BYRON GIBBS, CHAIRMAN
ATTEST:___ _____________________________

      ESTELLA SCOTT, SECRETARY


PAGE  
2

